
Mexico Zoning Board of Appeals 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting 

Held March 20, 2022 at McAuslan Hall 
Commencing at 7:00 P.M. 

 
Present: Ned Waterbury, Chairman 

Lori Behling, Counselor  
John Sharkey, Counselor 
Marty Trey, Counselor  
Dan Yawman, Counselor (Video Conference) 
Ron Marsden, Code Enforcement Officer  
Nicole Wild, Town Clerk   

Absent:  Graham Seiter, Town Attorney  
 

And 4 in the audience. 
 
Chairman Waterbury called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:03 

pm. Chairman Waterbury gave the board time to review the minutes from the regular February 
meeting.   

A motion was made by Sharkey and seconded by Behling to approve the minutes of the 
regular ZBA February meeting.  The motion was adopted by a vote of 4 ayes: Waterbury, 
Behling, Sharkey, and Trey, 0 nays, 1 abstention: Yawman. 

 
Old Business- none 
   
New Business-  

RIC Permit Extension 
 Chairman Waterbury explained to the ZBA members that RIC is requesting a 12-month 
extension for their Special Use Permit for a solar project on Co Rt 58, citing supply chain 
constraints. Waterbury said the permit was originally issued on March 21, 2022 and expires on 
March 21, 2023; RIC has not yet begun construction. Waterbury asked who currently owns the 
property at the solar project site. RIC said they have closed on the property and they now own 
it. Waterbury asked if RIC is still in the process of transferring the project to C2Energy. RIC said 
no.  
 RIC explained that interconnectivity delays and supply chain issues have affected 
everyone working on these types of projects. Waterbury asked if the interconnectivity fees to 
National Grid have been paid. RIC said yes. Marsden asked when RIC thought they might break 
ground on the project. RIC said that four to six months is realistic but they are requesting 12 
months as a buffer due to unforeseen wait times for equipment and financing. Marsden said 
that, in his experience over the last ten years, extensions on special use permits have not been 
granted but that is because all projects have begun before the 12-month expiration. Yawman 
said granting an extension this time does not necessarily mean they need to grant future 
extensions. Trey said supply chain constraints are happening everywhere. 



 

 

 



 





  
Other Business- none 
 

A motion was made by Sharkey and seconded by Behling to adjourn at 7:31 pm.  The 
motion as adopted by a vote of 4 ayes: Waterbury, Behling, Sharkey, Trey, 0 nays, and 1 
abstention: Yawman. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Nicole Wild 
Town Clerk 


